
WOMEN'S GUILD CENTRAL COUNCIL 
OF THE 

WOMEN'S GUILDS OF THE ARMENIAN CHURCH OF AMERICA 
630 Second Avenue, 1'-.'ew York, New York 10016-4885 • 212-686-0710 

June 10, 1996 

Ms Lydia Tateosian 
Chairlady, Women's Guild 
Holy Cross Armenian Church 
1 Blanchard Street 
Andover, MA 01810 

Dear Ms. Tateosian and \vomen's Guild Members, 

On behalf of the Women's Guild Central Council, we congragulate you 
on your 80th Anniversary. 

We are sure that your Church and Communit5y know the importance of 
the Women; s Guild . The Women; s Guild is the backbone of each 
parish. The Church knows it can call upon the members of the 
Guild to do any job, large or small, and it will be done willingly, 
happily, with smiling faces, and with ;much love. 

The Central Council hopes that your anniversaryis a time for 
reflection into the past and a time for visionto the future. A 
time to reflect on the accomplishments of the past 80 years, to 
ponder for a moment on the feffects of the accomplishments and 
their extension into the activities, projects, and visions for the 
next decade and more. On this 80th anniversary, the Women;s Guild 
Central Council and all our sister Guilds congratulate the Women;s 
Guild of Holy Cross Armenian Church of Lawrence, MA and extend best 
wishes for continued success and greater accomplishments for many 
years to come. 

Sincerely, 

Yn. Patricia Buttero, Chairman 
Women's Guild Central Council 

Copty to: 
Abp. Khajag Barsamian, Primate 
Rev. Fr. Garabed Kochakian, Chancellor 
Rev. Fr. Zenob Nalbandian, Pastor 


